Coastal Quilters Guild

Board Meeting 
February 20, 2014

Maravilla

Meeting was called to order at 6:45 by Carol Fay.
Attending: Carol Fay, Shirley Morrison, Elaine Rottman, Patty Six, Mary Maxwell, Bonnie Epperson, Marion Jones, Rosana Swing, Jean McCaffrey, Julie Mock and Becky Gallup.

Minutes: The Minutes of the January Board Meeting and the February General meeting were reviewed. Mary moved and Patty seconded that the minutes be approved as written. The motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report: In the absence of Toni Percival, Carol distributed the Treasurers report for

July 1, 2013-January 31, 2014. Noted were $5000 transfer from CD, and $209. Square error/ Irelle in both Income and expense, and the decrease in storage prices due to cancelling one of the storage areas. Questions will be answered by Toni when she feels better. Julie moved that we accept Treasurer’s Report, Patty seconded and the motion passed.
Board and Committee Reports:

Community quilts: Bonnie shared die-cut hearts, noted that new cloth labels had been ordered and received for placemats and all the community quilts, commenting that the labels “didn’t cost much”. Community Quilts is continuing the support of Hospice quilts which are most appreciated.

Marian announced that she and Linda Criss were making pillows and had assembly-lined the production of pillows and mattresses for the doll crib kits. All kits will come with prepared pillows and mattresses—guild members seem to appreciate that.

Programs: In Suzy Pelovsky’s absence Carol capsulized the next few month’s programs with input from Julie; March: Cara Gulati, Art quilts scroll gradation; April: Bobby Finley, workshop Tile Quilts, no

sewing machine required; May: Challenge Quilts.
Workshops: Julie Mock said that Sheila Frampton-Cooper was a delight to work with. All agreed her lecture and workshop were terrific. There were 23 attendees, all learned usable techniques and had a grand time. All the resulting quilts were different from one another. The March Workshop with Gulati has only 8 people signed up so far. Carol suggested Julie send an eblast to all members to give them a reminder boost. In June, a Saturday workshop will be a Learn and Sew with Helmina Schenck—3-D flowers, fabric roses and petals. 
A discussion ensued as to what to offer speakers from our own guild when they do a program for the guild. In the past we have given a membership and a workshop for a full evening’s program. It was decided that a certificate for 2 future workshops would be given to our guild members for presenting an evening’s program (1 hour) and for a briefer program (20 minutes) one workshop would be given.  An added note, outside speakers are charging $350 to $495 to the guild. 

Membership:  Becky reported we have 234 members
Publicity: Rosana Swing reported on the publicity beginning for the Quilt show in the Independent and PR related to the longest day quilt to be created at Roxannes in June for Alzheimers.
Nominations: Mary Maxwell reported that there were still openings for Boards and Committee 

Chairs. Some volunteers were Satellite Groups: Helmina Schenck; Block of the month: Elaine Rottman and Bea Saunders; some chairs returning. Openings are: President (possible Karen P.) Corresponding Secretary, Speaker Liaison, VP Programming (possible Bonnie Barber), Challenge 2015, Door Prizes, Library, Newsletter Layout, Opportunity quilt tickets. 
Correspondence – Elaine Rottman received one piece of correspondence which she shared with Carol Fay.
Other Reports 

Discussed the possibility of selling 25 boxes of fabric to be donated to the guild. The donator suggesting the guild could split the profits with her.  This would be after an upcoming garage sale of the fabric. Tabled for now.
Storage units have been combined, saving the cost of 2 units. Remaining to be sorted are notebooks from earlier board members. Carol will sort through them and report back to the board.
Old Business

The discussion on Insurance and liability was tabled. We will not do anything different as this time.

Opportunity Quilt, 2 or 3 people are “in the pipeline” in June of 2015 for Fall of 2016 Quilt Show.
New Business
We may have refreshments at the May Challenge Meeting. No one has come forth to volunteer for 

Refreshments chairperson. Question raised…”do refreshments add to our attendance” Comparing the stats of attendance, Becky thought that they did not.

Board should create a six month plan to help us do our jobs and to help the new Board Members after election.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm

Respectfully submitted:

Shirley Morrison, Recording Secretary

March 3, 2014

Next Regular Meeting March 13, 2013

Next Board Meeting March 20, 2013
